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Current City Thresholds

The City’s local contracting rules were last updated in 2009 and they matched 

the State of Oregon thresholds in effect at the time:



Professional Services-
Qualified Pool

• Professional Services are a special type of Personal Service (architectural, 
engineering, and related consulting services for the design or management 
of a public improvement).

• Every two years, the City establishes a Qualified Pool of Professional 
Services Consultants, and City staff can direct appoint any consultant within 
the Qualified Pool up to $150,000.

• The Qualified Pool is the result of a publicly advertised Request for 
Qualifications that takes over 200 hours of staff time to conduct (we 
received applications from 59 for multiple categories of services)

• Outside the Pool: City Staff are authorized to award Professional Services 
Agreements via direct appointment up to $100,000 per state and local 
contracting rules for a consultant outside of the Qualified Pool.



City Manager’s Contracting Authority

• The City Manager is currently authorized to award and sign contracts that 

do not exceed $150,000. This threshold was set by the Council in 2009, and 

matched the State of Oregon intermediate procurement threshold in effect 

at the time.

• The City Manager’s contracting authority applies regardless of the 

procurement method used. 

• The City Manager’s contracting authority only applies if it is within budgeted 

amounts as approved by the City Council.



Proposed Changes

• Professional Services: Increase to $250,000 for Direct Appointment from 

the Qualified Pool:

• City Manager’s Authority: Increase to $250,000 to align with the 

Intermediate Procurement threshold if increased to $250,000.



Conclusion

• The proposed ordinance would amend the City’s local contracting 

rules to increase the procurement thresholds we have discussed.

• If the ordinance is approved, the Legal Department will train all 

City staff involved in procurement on specifically which 

thresholds have been increased, so that our purchases will remain 

compliant with State of Oregon and local contracting rules.

• City staff will continue to be responsible stewards of public funds. 


